UMPS MEETING MINUTES
May 2, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by President Cherie Stein.
Cherie welcomed the 8th grade parents who joined us for our meeting and gave a brief explanation of the UMPS mission.  We raised over $13,000 this year in our support of the Music Department. In addition, student fundraising added another almost $5,000 to student accounts.

Our last meeting for this year will be on June 6th.

Minutes


Minutes from the April meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Laurie Stanizewski and was seconded by Connie Fryjoff to approve the minutes, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report


Gloria Grabarczyk presented the Treasurer’s Report.  There was no income this month, and expenses included awards for WSMA.  The $84.00 reimbursement to the UMPS fund for the New Orleans trip has been received and will be deposited to clear that account.

There was a motion by Laurie Stanizewski to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded by Julie Bennett and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports

Miss Schlecht reported that this Saturday will be the State WSMA event.  Also, the Choir concert will take place on Thursday, May 16th at 7:30 pm in the multi-purpose room.  The middle school concert will be on May 23rd.  The choir will be singing at graduation on June 9th.  Show Choir and Chamber auditions will take place the last week of May.  A choir picnic is being planned for June 2nd.


Mrs. Umhoefer reported that 65 students attended the UW Madison Band concert which was the replacement for not being able to participate in the UW Band Day in fall.  The band will also have students participating in the WSMA State event this weekend at UW Parkside.  Band concert will be on May 15th at 7:30 pm.  Report time will be 6:45, concert black dress.  Seniors will be recognized.  Cirque du Soleil will be the theme for the upcoming Marching Band season.  Drum Major auditions will take place the week after the concert.  

Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

Old Business


UMPS Scholarships:  We are in need of three parent volunteers to read 15 student essays that have been submitted for scholarship consideration.  A rubric will be used for fairness in judging with ½ of points related to student’s music involvement, ¼ related to involvement in other activities, and the final ¼ related to the essay.  A quick turnaround is needed so that the judging is completed by May 7th.  Essays are numbered so they are anonymous.  Keith Christiansen, Laurie Stanizewski and Dawn Bontempo volunteered to review essays.

Awards Night:  The Music Awards Night will take place on Wednesday, May 29th in the school cafeteria.  It will be catered by That’s Amore.  Awards to be presented include WSMA, letters/numerals, scholarships, senior awards and other special awards.  A ticket order form went home with students today. Tickets will be $7.00 with an order deadline of May 20th.

Cousin’s Day:  The Cousin’s on 76th and Rawson will be giving 10% of the day’s sales to the Franklin High School Music Department on Saturday, May 4th.  


Craft Fair:  Sonji Millet presented an update on next year’s craft fair, November 9th, which will be held at the middle school due to construction at the high school.  There will be 94 booths available (only had 70 this year).  25 of the booths have already been sold.  Concessions, raffle and bake sale will be in the cafeteria.  It was also decided that the music would be in the cafeteria as well.  A mini bus that can hold about 72 people will be used at a cost of $38/hour to get people to the middle school from remote parking areas.


Items for the bake sale should still be able to be delivered to the high school and can be brought over with the food delivery for the concessions area.  We have heard that another area craft fair (church) will not be taking place this year so there is great interest by exhibitors in our event.  Hopefully that will increase our attendance as well.  Help is needed for the concession area.  We will have a smaller capacity for food offerings at the middle school.  Mary Burns has volunteered with three other individuals to take care of the bake sale.  There will be additional expenses for updated signs this year due to the different location.  Sonji is also looking for someone that is interested in taking over the following year as her daughter is no longer in the music program.

New Business:

UMPS Officer Elections:  The following officers were presented to fill the open positions on the UMPS Board of Directors:

Julie Bennett – Treasurer


Laurie Stanizewski – Communications


Liz Lacina – Fundraising

A motion was made by Kim Brandon and seconded by Dawn Bontempo to accept these nominations.  The motion passed.


2014 Music Department Trip:  Mrs. Umhoefer announced that next year’s trip will be to Boston.  She is still waiting on the final dates to be approved by Mr. Nowak but it should be in March or April.  They will travel by bus, an approximately 18 hour trip.  Some of the highlights include: Symphony Hall and concert, Berklee College of Music clinic, Faneuil Hall Marketplace, Freedom Trail, Cheers, Blu Man Group, JFK Library/Museum, and a harbor cruise.  Cost estimate is $950 based on 120 travelers.  The deposit will be due on September 27th.  Chaperone applications are due September 13th.  The trip may not take place during spring break to allow students to travel with their families at that time.  If other dates are approved, students would only miss two days of school (would leave after school on a Wednesday).

Cookie Walk:  It was asked if we will be having a cookie walk next year.  Yes, and it will be held in December, date not known at the time of the meeting.

Motion by Sue Baker and 2nd by Kim Brandon to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 7:31 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich, Co-Secretary

